SOS SOULWINNING, PRECIOUS MEMORIES SUPPORT MINISTRY, AUTHOR: NO MORE TEARS, INTERNET PREACHING VIA YOUTUBE & WEBSITE TWO GREAT MEETINGS

神は愛なり Dear Missionaries, Pastors & Friends: 神の祝福がありますように

CALVARY ROAD BAPTIST CHURCH MONROVIA, CALIFORNIA MEETING JUNE 14-16, 2014

Due to the calling of God, I try never to turn down an invitation to preach. It was therefore an honor and privilege to preach for Dr. John Waldrip. After I preached Saturday night, Margaret was asked to speak so the ladies present would want to come back Sunday night to hear her speak to the Ladies. Since it was her first time as a preacher's wife, she was somewhat nervous. However, she was a huge blessing to the ladies. One lady said that she could listen to her all night. Then, Sunday being Father's Day, I brought a Father's Day message. I again preached Sunday evening with great liberty. They also had a birthday party for Margaret's 90th birthday as well as for our 1st anniversary. Dr. Waldrip was a tremendous blessing to us. I could tell that he dearly loves his people. His wife Pam and Margaret became the closest of friends. We were treated royally. I admire Dr. Waldrip. He is a great pastor with a tremendous heart for his people and for souls.

During the Summer months, our Japanese people like to travel; some back to Japan, or to visit relatives or friends here in the states. Thus the attendance has gone down a little, but God is richly blessing our Japanese ministry. Pray for our ministry both here and in Japan.

blessing while in California, we were treated royally. We were taken out to eat to all kinds of nice places. But now that we are back home, we both know we better cut down on eating. It's easy to put it on, but hard to get off.

BAPTIST TABERNACLE OF L.A. DOWNTOWN L.A. CALIFORNIA MEETING JUNE 14, 2014

When Dr. R.L. Hymers Jr. heard we would be in the area, he asked me to preach for him Saturday night after I preached for Dr. Waldrip. Dr. Chan, one of Dr. Hymers' ordained ministers picked us up Saturday night as soon as we both spoke at Calvary Road Baptist Church and drove us to the Baptist Tabernacle of L.A. When we entered the auditorium, the service was already in progress. Dr. Hymers immediately asked me to come to the pulpit where I preached a message to encourage the people to go out to reach the lost. When the service was over, they honored us with a birthday and anniversary party. They put on a great meal. The birthday cake was sure good. The bouquet of flowers given to Margaret sure was pretty. Dr. & Mrs. Hymers were a great encouragement to me when Dixie passed. But, we are scheduled to come back for their New Year's service. What a blessing to be used in the Lord's service!

WE WERE LOST, but what a blessing! While in California, we decided to take a walk, but by the time we turned this way and that way, we got lost. We decided to ask 3 men who were standing in front of a store. Finding out that I was a missionary & preacher, one of them asked me to pray for his son who was not saved. You never know when an opportunity comes to be a witness for our Lord.

WHAT, NO PICTURES? Next month we'll include pictures of our CA trip.

You're Some⁰ne Special™